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Dear friends and supporters of DMI,

[ am sure you enjoyed reading the
letter from our Executive Director,
Neville Muir, telling of the work of
DMI in Africa and China. He mentions
lots of special needs which you may
feel you can help with. Apart from
child and school sponsorship, each
month we receive money that is
not designated and goes into the
General Fund. This is then sent for
use wherever it is needed. We were
able to send a larger amount this
month, and I would like to share with
you the email we received from the
International Treasurer.

Receiving this email was such an
answer to prayer! To say that DMI's
finances haven't been looking good
lately is a massive understatement.
Last month, we only had enough
money to send 45% of what we had
promised to our workers.

Worrying about how we were
going to find enough money to
send to our workers this month
was keeping me awake last night.

- English -

[ spent quite a bit of time lying in
bed, unable to sleep, praying that
God would find a way to provide the
finances we need this month. When
I rolled over at 1:30am to check the
time on my phone, your email was
there waiting for me!

This transfer doesn't solve all our
problems, and we might still struggle
to have enough money at the end of
the month, but just seeing the email
come through just after I had been
praying about finances reassured
me that God is in control and He will
provide what we need in His time.

Thank you everybody for your
faithful support which enables DMI
to reach out to the deaf, giving them
an education, and a Hope for eternity.

Several people have asked about
being able to arrange for money
to be debited from their account
automatically each month, to save
them going to the PO to transfer
sponsorship money every month. You
will be glad to know that this is now
possible! The information is in the

sidebar. I was the first one to go and
arrange for my sponsorship money
to be transferred automatically every
month, so that is one less thing to
have to think of each month. If you
have any questions about this, please
feel free to call me at 090-1028-
8844 or 075-871-8562. It was so
easy to do.

One more thing before I finish. I
just want to remind you that if you
would like to send a Christmas card
to the child you sponsor, you can
send it to me and I will forward it on
to your child. In order for the card to
arrive before Christmas, please send
it to me by the middle of November.
Also be sure to write the name of
the child and the country name
somewhere on the envelope.

Alayne Madore
20-615 Shimoda Cho, Tokiwa
Ukyo ku, Kyoto 616-8228

Thank you once again for being
part of the work of DMI worldwide.

Alayne Madore
Chairperson, Japan DMI Board

DMI International (Australia)
September 2013

(See photos in Japanese newsletter)
Dear Friends of DMI,

There is so much to report this time both good news
and bad news, which makes writing such a letter most
challenging. To be on the positive side I will start with
the good news first, for which we can praise and thank
God, then slip in all the bad news which really requires
our attention. I have just spent almost seven weeks in
Africa and China which has been exhausting yet, very
encouraging.

Uganda

We are so happy to announce the appointment of a
new Director for Uganda, Mr Samuel Begumisa. Sam is
married to Moreen and is the father of three children,
Jessica, Jethro and Jordan; Jessica was in school at the
time of my visit. Sam is not a newcomer to the scene,
he has been around for a long time. I first met him in

the Deaf Association in Kenya and his mum, a Ugandan,

Kenya when he was just a lad. His Dad was the leader of

was one of our church members. She worked for us for
many years as an accountant and was instrumental in
getting DMI started in Uganda. Although hearing, Sam
is a CODA (Child of Deaf Adults) so has grown up in the
deaf world, is fluent in sign language and has been a part
of deaf culture and society all his life. One cannot be
but impressed by his spiritual depth, understanding of
the situation of DMI in Uganda, his tact in dealing with
people and the issues involved, and his enthusiasm for
the job.

It was a great relief for me when he accepted the
position and I was able to hand over to him. I had been
Acting Director of Uganda while we were searching
for a suitable person. Acting is right! I was an
absentee Director with title only as Stephen Kasumba,
our treasurer and Information Officer for the child
sponsorship program, was really doing all the work. Not
only did we appoint a new Director but a new board as
well and while we are talking about change I might add
that we even changed the name of DMI Uganda to Deaf
Action Uganda for various reasons.

The chairman of the board is Robert Ssewaggudde, the
youth leader of DMI or now DA Uganda. He is a pretty
young Chairman but, you might remember from our




last newsletter, he is one of the great go-getters of our
ministry in Africa. Now the bad news: we have a new
director but nothing to pay him with. We are in need of
a further ¥50,000 a month to cover his salary, travel and
government payment obligations. Would you, or your
prayer group, be interested in becoming a part of Sam's
support team? Please consider this and let us know.

Back to the good news: Under Robert and Tonny's
leadership we can report on a wonderful youth camp
which was held in Mbale, Uganda. The guest of honour,
once again, was Charlene Grace from Brisbane, Australia.
She is a 70+ deaf lady who the young Ugandans love and
invited back to share in their camp. She was there last
year too. We are so grateful for people like Charlene
who, regardless of age, are willing to put up with all
kinds of discomforts to minister to these great deaf
young kids. Josephat Mulongo, the director of DMI
Kenya, also attended and had the privilege - together
with Charlene - to baptise 23 of those who gave their
lives to Christ at the camp. Thank you to all involved.

Bad news: we still owe ¥60,000 for expenses incurred
during the camp.

Congo

Gunnar Dehli, who was with me for most of the time I
was in Africa, was able to travel with me to the Congo for
the first time. Another camp was being held in Butembo
(about 5 hours from the border of Uganda) which we
took part in. We travelled by bus to the border, then by
car, which had been rented for our use for the rest of the
journey. After all kinds of hassles with visas at the border
crossing, we rattled and banged and bumped our way on
to Butembo. Being the largest one in our party I got the
front seat so was relatively comfortable. Poor Gunnar
who is tall, had 5 hours of agony in the back seat with
three others.

While in the Congo we were able to officially appoint
Jacob Ndovya as director for Congo, and a new board
made up of our workers. As in Uganda, we changed the
name of the organisation from DMI to Deaf Action Congo.

A school has been operating for some time under
DMI's name but, for which we have been unable to

supply support.

The school has been offered the opportunity to
relocate to a set of new buildings which are very nice,
although a bit isolated. Already we have 41 kids but
no funds at all to run the place! Rent on the current
buildings is only ¥4,000 a month; when you have nothing,
that amount is a fortune. Teachers are on ¥4,000 a
month allowance, instead of the regulation ¥15,000. At
present, everything comes out of the ¥20,000 a month
sent for Jacob's support and ministry. HELP!

Neither good news nor bad news, just a need . . .
Alan is one of our gracious faithful deaf workers. He is
ministering in the dry, far North West of Uganda in a
rather isolated section of country towards the Sudan.

Alan pastors a church and does his visitation by bicycle.
The problem is he is going blind and is finding it more
and more difficult to get about. In Mbarara, an operation
is available to help him and would be performed by a
British doctor. Cost of the operation is ¥70,000. Is
there anyone who can help?

Another one of our workers studying in India is in
need of a further operation. In May, he underwent an
operation to remove a tumour in his brain, just behind
his eye. About 25% of the tumour remained that could
not be taken at that time but, is now ready to be removed
through more surgery. This will cost another ¥50,000.
Can anyone help?

Deaf Gene

These 7 Deaf siblings have hearing parents. The
spouse of one of these 7, has 10 Deaf siblings, yet their
parents are hearing. Deafness jumps a generation -
everywhere in the world.

Egypt

Now the really bad news: Word has reached us of the
plight and needs of our Egyptian deaf believers. Many
have lost their homes, jobs and some their lives. Two of
our churches where the deaf meet have been burned and
destroyed by anti Christian mobs. Many have no food or
great difficulty in getting any. One of our board members
has received death threats over the phone and so it goes
on.

To make the news even worse, our overall DMI income
last month took a nose dive. Only 45% of the promised
amount was sent to the fields and for the Egyptians this
was disastrous. They needed many thousands of dollars
to help in their hour of need. Are you, or your Bible
study group, able to help with the Egyptian Catastrophe?

China

Good news for a change: We have just celebrated
the 10th anniversary of the Dali Deaf Church and work
of DMI in China. It too is now being called Deaf Action
but for different reasons than the Africans. In China it
is more politically instigated, whereas in Africa when
people see the word International in DM, they think we
are a rich organization and refuse to help because we are
‘International’. We can't win!!

A lovely tribute was made to Choi Myong Eui our
Korean Missionary who has spent the last 10 years
building up the ministry and starting churches in
various points in China. He will be returning to Korea
in September and a local committee will take up the
running of the ministry with Pastor Lee of our Dali
church as director of Deaf Action China.

God bless,
Neville & Lill Muir
Executive Directors




